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September 1, 2015 Newsletter/ 

Board Minutes
Ron Brohammer, President elect called the meeting to order at 12:15 PM at the Shirkey Golf Club.
The Song: Bill Dooley
The Pledge:  Brian Bush
The Invocation:  Chris Brown
A sheet was passed around for members to write in their e-mail addresses and phone numbers.  It will be passed around again until everyone has gotten to sign it.  There was also a new sheet they were asked to check if they were present at the meeting for attendance.
Steve Meyer gave a report on the Golf Tournament.  Our net profit to date is $4,136.  We made more money because we had more sponsors than last year. We are still waiting on another $300 or so from sponsors.  Dixon Golf Challenge set up a special challenge on two of the holes on the course.  They also donated a $200 putter to be raffled off next year. Ideal Industries printed a few shirts for the tournament that were given away as gifts or sold.
Brian did the Sergeant-at-arms report.
Tuesday, September 29, 2015 will be our annual banquet and installation of officers.  It will be held at Shirkey's at 6:00 PM.  The menu includes brisket, chicken, baby potatoes, vegetable, and beverages.  A sheet was passed around to sign if you plan to attend.  Family and friends are invited to attend.  Please let John or Ron know as soon as possible if you plan to attend, and if you will bring guests.  It will help us to plan.  There will be no afternoon meeting on Tuesday, Sept. 29!
The Kiwanis Club in North Kansas City is planning a Trivia Night Saturday, Sept. 19, 2015.  It will start at 6:00 PM at the American Inn.  Cost is $20.00 per person.  Tables will seat 8 people. Bring your own food, snacks, beverages or there will be a cash bar. Payment is needed by Wednesday, Sept 16. RSVP to Bill or Barb if you plan to attend.  We will meet at the Christian-Presbyterian Church about 4:45 PM to carpool.
There was more discussion on having our meetings at Shirkey's or switching to a new location. Troy, Ed, and Brian are on a committee to look into it, and report back next week.
Mark your calendar for Trick-or-Treat Street on Saturday, October 31, 2015.

We have a raffle to win four tickets to a Royals game next spring.  The game will be on a week day of the winner's choosing.  Cost for tickets is $1 each, or 6 tickets for $5. We will draw the winner in February.
Bruce won the pot.  The meeting will be at Shirkey's next week.
Upcoming events: 
September 14th: Mon @ 8am Registration begins for the Carrollton Golf Tournament.
September 19th:  Sat @ 5:30 North KC Trivia Night at the American Inn.  We need a team!
September 29th:  Tuesday.  Richmond Kiwanis Fall Banquet and Installation of Officers for 2015-16.  6:00 pm.  Shirkey's 19th Hole.
See the Richmond Kiwanis Website for more info.
Ron ended the regular meeting and called the Board Meeting to order.

The minutes from the last board meeting were read and approved.

Steve gave the Treasurer's Report.  We still have dues to be paid the month of September.  Please settle any money you might owe before the end of September. That way we close one year and start the next with a clean slate. 

Jerry Folvarcik requested to be dropped as a member.  

Any current members that decide you would like to terminate your membership should talk to Ron and John so they can make that happen.  Kiwanis   (continued on next page)                                            

International has to be notified, and your dues have to be stopped. There is paperwork to be filed.  If you just stop coming without telling anyone, Kiwanis International continues to bill us, and we as a local chapter also continue to bill you.  The paperwork can get out of hand.  So, communicate with someone please.  We don't ever want to lose a member, but sometimes it just happens.
Key Club will meet at the High School the 2nd and 4th Wednesdays at 7:10 AM.  They have about 12 members signed up so far.  Mark your calendar to get up early next Wednesday and make it to their meeting. Josh McCray, the sponsor would appreciate our support.

We have several items for sale in the Kiwanis catalog.  Think about if you might be interested in Kiwanis hats, aprons, or other items.

Saturday, September 12, 2015 is Outlaw Days in downtown Richmond.  Ron could use some volunteers to help with the barrel races.  Meet at 1:45 PM on College between Main and N. Main, in front of the bank.
Ed Hughes reported on Terrific Kids.  All of the shirts and other give-away items are at the schools and ready. Ed will share awards with students at the DEAR Building, Bill Dooley will pass out awards at Sunrise, and Barb Dooley will honor students at the Middle School.  The only bad part is that there is only one winner at each grade level per month.






